
Conservation Commission 
Minutes 
 
December 3, 2007 
 
Attendees: Len Reitsma (chair), Kate Brooks, Elizabeth Chabot, Bill Chabot, Aaron 
Allen, Dave Shinnlinger 
 

 
Public Hearing  
Public Hearing Held for the purpose of Discussing and voting on the Commission 
allocating $1,000 toward the Canaan Street Lake Study 
 
Len Reitsma moved to vote on the Public Hearing Notice for the $1000 funding to 
support the Grant of the Canaan Street Lake Study. This is contingent upon the DES 
supplying a matching amount. 
 
Bill Chabot seconded, all approved. 
 
 
Other Business 

• Len to contact the NH Lakes Association to tell them that the newsletter should be 
mailed to Bill Chabot 

• The Valley News may run an article about the Nature Hut. The paper has already 
contacted Len and Dave. 

• There is some discussion about a part of the “Bird-in-hand” property that may be 
in violation of the deed.  

o It appears that ownership changed hands 
o The conservation posting does not appear to have happened, despite the 

owners being paid to do so 
• Aaron to follow up on the information he has. It is the responsibility of the CCC 

to monitor the easement. 
• Last month Len said he would step down as Chair at the end of this year, but 

would remain an active member of the CCC. We decided we would take a few 
weeks to discuss amongst ourselves who would step up. It was determined that 
there would be a joint chair-ship to be held by Aaron Allen and Bill Chabot. This 
being the case, Aaron will step up his status to “full member” and Len will step 
down to an alternate status. 

o We decided to review the status of all members at the January meeting and 
will resubmit the list to the Select board for confirmation. 

 
 
Aaron moved to Adjourn 
Dave seconded the motion 
 

Next meeting: January 7, 2008 
 

 


